Academic Programs and Policies Committee

Approved Minutes of 10/10/14 meeting 

(Minutes approved at 10/24/14 Meeting)
	Academic Programs and Policies Committee Members

	Hamid Tabesh
	X
	Ken Ecker
	X
	Jim White
	X
	
	

	Kelly Browning
	X
	Steve Kelm
(Don Taylor sub.)
	X
	Ogden Rogers
	X
	
	

	Mialisa Moline
(Sub. Doug Margolis)


	X
	Kurt Leichtle
	
	Jim Zimmerman (chair)
	X
	
	

	Fernando Delgado
	
	Reza Rahgozar
	X
	Piper Schaapveld
	X
	
	


Guests:  Tyler Marson, Gary Onan (ANSC)
1. Meeting was called to order by chair Jim Zimmerman at 10:00 AM.
2. Motion (Rogers/Margolis) to seat Don Taylor as substitute for Steve Kelm for this meeting.  Motion passed.

3. Motion (Rogers/Margolis) to approve minutes from last two meetings (9/12/14).   Minutes of 9/12/14 meeting approved as amended.
4. Motion/Second (Margolis/Rogers) to approve a program/name change for a Food Processing Technology minor (currently Food Science minor).  Discussion on the issue brought forth a question concerning if Karl Peterson, chair of the Chemistry Department had been informed of the proposed revisions to the minor involving chemistry courses added/deleted from the program. Gary Onan, author of the proposal indicated that he had not, but that he (Onan) would do so.  Motion passed.
5. Open discussion, which began at the committee’s meeting of 9/12/14, was brought back to the floor.  Topic of discussion concerned if/how the committee might want to generate a proposal to Faculty Senate concerning establishing a more standardized definition pertaining to the use of the terms “emphasis”, “option”, etc. when referring to sub-majors embedded within majors.  Ogden Rogers shared the results of research he completed on the issue, and made the following observations:

a. There is, in fact, no consistent use of the terms “option” and “emphasis” from department to department, or even from college to college.

b. The term “concentration” is no longer used to designate sub-majors.

Discussion continued on the issue. The chair of AP&P shared that the Executive Committee of Faculty Senate had requested that a sub-committee be formed to study the issue, consisting of representatives from AP&P and UCC (University Curriculum Committee).   The question was raised as to why UCC members were to be included in this group, and the chair was charged with seeking clarification.   Additional thoughts related to the subject and brought up by AP&P committee members included:


a. The need for research into “best practices” within the UW System schools

 b.  The question of whether, as part of this initiative, the issue of standardizing the number of credits for sub-majors should be considered.
An informal decision was made to table the discussion until the next meeting, at which time the chair will provide additional information related to the UCC question raised.

6. Motion/Second (White/Rahgozar) to adjourn.  Motion passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:47 AM.

